
*I know we’re nearing the end of the mowing season, but please do not use the mower to mow the field next to the station.  This is putting unnecessary wear and tear on the machine.  And most of all, don’t mow down in the pit!

*Battalions:  Utilize the station duty books to make your daily journal entries.  We will no longer have a separate book.

*Monthly EMS update.  Remember, you cannot obtain an SOR or hand out an accident card to someone who is (or suspected to be) under the influence of drugs or alcohol.  You MUST contact medical control for instructions.

*Monthly FIRE update.  If you must make entry into an unoccupied structure and you cannot break the lock, utilize the smallest window practical.

*See the memo regarding the rescue-engine concept.  This goes into effect 10/1 so read it as soon as possible.

*Thanks to Jeremy McKee who helped me sweat it out in the attic running the four computer phone wires.  Also to Jim Meacham, Kevin Skipper, and Ray Skipper for getting and placing the railroad ties behind station 1.  Also thanks to Eric Lord who found the railroad ties!

*Check cards on the apparatus will not be changing until after the 90 day trial period using the rescue-engine concept.

*Like I promised last month, the new updated personnel manual will be out this month.  It is broken down into three sections:  personnel policy, SOGs, and TRGs (Technical Reference Guides).

*Our new computer system is on order!  The two current computers, as well as all the printers, will be networked together.  When the new “Firehouse” software arrives we will ALL need training on it before it fully goes on-line.  Look for memos in the upcoming weeks regarding the training dates.

*A reminder to all that the station journal is an official document and should be treated as such.  Directions for the correct procedure in filling these out are posted near the journal.

*October 25, 28, and 29 at 9:30am on all days we will be meeting with Perry Twp Fire Department personnel at station 52 to discuss mutual aid.  All personnel are encouraged to attend.

*Jeremy Pell and Steve Mourer are now handling employee certifications.  So if you’re EMT cert expires, if you complete a class and feel that you are entitled to a raise, etc. please see one of them.  

*Photo i.d.’s will be re-taken starting Friday, 10/4.  We’re going to try to get as many people as we can as they pick up their paychecks.  If you cannot make it during business hours, call Kim to make other arrangements.

*This is another reminder NOT to key radios in the bays of station 1.  This interferes with the computers and resets the bells and lights.  It has been known to ‘crash’ the computers as well.  Wait until you clear the station before marking.

*Once again, checks are not out until the 5th of each month.  If the 5th falls on a weekend, the checks will USUALLY be available on the Friday before.  If there is an exception to this rule, notices will be posted.  Don’t call Kim on the 3rd and ask if they’re ready.

*Happy October Birthday to:   


10/1 Jim Miller


10/3 Lori Enos


10/4 Chuck Hagedon


10/28 Jim Meacham


10/29 Carey Slauter


10/30 Bruce Alexander

*That’s it for another month.  See you in November!!!!



- Scott :)
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